December Fifteenth 1922. Dr. H. C. Perrin, Dean, Faculty of Music, McGill University. Dear Dr. Perrin: -I have your letter of the 14th with a clipping from the "Daily" and have just finished a chat with Mr. O'Hagan who is the Editor-in-chief. More than one of us have noted with regret the tendency to criticize by the editors and correspondents of the Daily. One can only cure it by prevailing upon the senior editors the futility and disloyalty of such a course of action. Perhaps after the Christmas holidays when the Daily re-appears it may disclose a more worthy attitude towards University affairs. Yours faithfully, Principal.